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Minutes November 10, 2020 
Members Present 

Mayor S. Grus                      Alderman K. Kuhrts             Alderman D Bauer
P.W Dir. D. Eilers                Alderman J. Griffith             COPD M. Griffith        Attorney S. Paulus 
City Clerk A. Parker            Collector M. Alexander
 Absent
Alderman J Haase
Mayor Grus opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Motion to Approve October Meetings Minutes:  A motion was made by Alderman Griffith and seconded by Alderman Bauer to approve both October meetings minutes. Motion passed.
Old Business: Last month Mayor Grus had expressed an interest in developing a tourism committee sponsored by the City for Rosebud.  A letter was mailed to all business owners in Rosebud.  So far three individuals have contacted the Mayor regarding becoming a part of this committee. 

Mayor Grus will speak with E911 regarding the building permit for the tower. Alternative ideas to place the antennas on the water tower were discussed.  The current tower requested is 160 feet and the water tower is only 120 feet.  The city will wait to approve the building of the tower permit until the Mayor and Lisa Schlottag have an opportunity to discuss it in further detail.   
New Business:  There was no new business to report. 
Collectors Report: City Collector Melissa Alexander announced that she will not be running for the City Collector in 2021.  A motion to accept the October Collectors Report by Alderman Bauer and Alderman Griffith.  Motion passed.  
Financial Report and Payment of Bills:   A motion was made by Alderman Griffith and seconded by Alderman Kuhrts to approve the payment of bills. Motion passed.  

Chief of Police Report: COPD Griffith provided a report for the activity for the month of Octoberr for the Police Department. 
Officer Dan Terry has officially retired , leaving the Police Department with two openings for officers.  Officer Lynn Mantels has been promoted to the position of Sergeant.  COPD Griffith recommended the hiring of officer Dustin Tolke, the board approved this recommendation. One open position is still available for the city. 

COPD Griffith has been using the new Reporting System.  This System is able to provide a Crime Data Summary outlining the activity of the department by categories.  This report will be presented to the Board regarding the hours and activity of the officers.  The old report will no longer be used.  

  Alderman Kuhrts motioned to accept the police report, Alderman Bauer seconded the motion. Motion passed.  
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Street Commissioner Report:  PWD Eilers finally received the yellow paint that was ordered for the curbs in the City.  All City curbs are freshly painted.

Mayor Grus stated that several of the street signs in the City are hard to read, PWD Eilers will provide the City Clerk with a list of street signs that need to be ordered.  

Mayor Grus requested that all planters be removed off of Hwy 50 for the winter. 
Water Report and Sewer Report:  PWD priced root cutters for the city.  Varco has a root cutter that costs $1100.00 , Blue Books cost $2000.00 with a kit and Koe Equipment was $1600 - $3600.00 

Visu Sewer is scheduled to come and complete the 2020 portion of manhole repair and replacement. 

Mike Longston from Bartlett & West presented a progress report for the Waste water project.  He requested that some member needs to contact the owner of the property between the park and the lagoon, Jeffrey Hagger, to receive his permission for the city to cross over his land for this project. Bartlett & West provided the City with an updated map for the water/sewer lines.  
Mike also suggested if the city was considering using the water tower for the antennas for E – 911, that there are magnetic clamps that can attach to the water tower to support their antennas.  

A motion was made by Alderman Griffith and seconded by Alderman Kuhrts to accept both Street and Water / Sewer reports.  Motion passed. 

Mayors Time: There was nothing to report for Mayors Time. 
A motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Kuhrts and seconded by Alderman Griffith. Meeting was adjourned. 
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